Davison CE High School for Girls

info@davisonhigh.school

https://www.davison.w-sussex.sch.uk/

Whole School

As we move into the final few weeks of the summer term, we are excited to continue to share with you some of the recent events that have returned to the school calendar and have been so very missed during the pandemic.

As part of our Platinum Jubilee celebrations, on the 27 May, we held a 'whole

school' picnic.

It was fantastic to see so many students involved and the non-uniform day raised £762 for FODS and Love Your Hospital. The sun even made an appearance!







Our Jubilee Bake Sale was a huge success raising over £260 for the charity, Love Your Hospital. Thank you to all families who made donations of baked goods!





The legendary Friends of Davison School (FODS) Quiz and Pizza Night returned to the school calendar on Tuesday 14 June with Mr Keating as our very own quiz master!

Congratulations to the winning team 'Les Quizerables' consisting or Mr Dineen, Miss Dean, Miss Meers, Mrs Martin and Miss Hawker. Not only was it great fun, we also raised £318 for FODS. Thank you to everyone who took part and Congratulations to the winning team!





On the 14 June, 50 students took part in Mencap's annual Sports and Fun Day at Worthing Leisure Centre.

They did a fantastic job, joining in with the activities and encouraging others to take part. Mencap and the attendees were very grateful to our students for





volunteering and we are already looking forward to next year's event!

Davison CE High School for Girls hosted students from IES Fuentezuelas

Spanish High School.







As part of this enriching experience, 29 year 9 Davison students took part in bilingual activities as Junior Euro Rep's between 15- 20 June. They had the opportunity to put into practice Spanish with students their age with speed meeting activities, a treasure hunt in Brighton and an evening at the Bowling alley! Lots of new friends were made leading to some emotional goodbyes! We hope to see our Spanish amigos again soon. ¡Hasta pronto!



The Drama Department would like to thank the school community for all their support with their post-pandemic production of Annie Junior.

This wasn't an easy show to put on, with a double cast in case of covid, and students having to balance their time between rehearsals and exam revision. However, all four nights were an outstanding success, with students excelling themselves both in front of the curtain and back stage and we would like to commend everyone on all their efforts.

Well done, girls! You did yourselves proud!

It was emotional to remind ourselves of just how much talent there is in our school. Every single member of the cast were a joy to work with!





Page 2 of 19



Not just one camp, but two! We were delighted to be able to take Year 7 and 8 students to Ferny Croft in May and June this year for our annual camping trip. Students were involved in lots of fun activities; there were camp fires, talent shows, singing, nature trails, team building exercises and lots of fun and fresh air. Thank you to our wonderful Davison colleagues who made the event so memorable for all involved ~ here's to next year and doing it all again!



Sports Day is back on Tuesday 12 July and we can't wait!



As normal, we will be moving the whole school day off-site and all pupils will be expected to attend school at Worthing Leisure Centre for the day. In case of bad weather on the day, please check the school website, PE department twitter (DavisonPEDept) or Instagram (davisonpe) accounts for information.

Expected Pupil Arrival Time: 9am registration, 9.15am events start

Expected Finish Time: 3.20pm, but due to flexible timings students may be dismissed slightly earlier or later depending on the running order of events.

Come ready in PE kit, suitable cold/wet or warm-weather clothing. Sun cream, a hat, plenty of water, lunch, snacks and inhalers/auto injectors if required. Normal school rules apply for jewellery and make up.

Students will need to bring a packed lunch, snacks and plenty to drink (no glass bottles please or nut-related products). If your daughter has free school meals, arrangements will be made to bring a packed lunch down to her. She will however need to pre-order this in the Diner in the week running up to Sports Day. Messages will be sent out to inform her when and how to do this.

There will be a small selection of cold snacks, drinks and ice-creams on sale at the leisure centre. Should they wish to buy anything on the day they will need to bring cash with them.

Parents and Carers are welcome to come and watch the event.

We hope your daughter will enjoy the day as much as we do. Please do not hesitate to contact the PE department at school if you have any further questions.

Please <u>click here</u> for full details of the event.



Thank you to everyone who has signed up for the Davison Colour Run on Friday 15 July.

The event will be run on the school site with different year groups taking part at set times throughout the day.

The event will be a fund raiser for the PE Department to raise money for a new orienteering course. **Prepare to have fun!**



Friends of Davison School (FODS) Summer

Raffle. Draw Date: Thursday 14 July at 1pm.

The draw will be recorded and posted on our school website. Winners will be notified by phone/email within one week of the draw date.



We recently launched our Summer Raffle. Letters and tickets went home with students. The draw date isn't until 14th July so make sure you're in it to win it! We've got some amazing prizes this year.

Thank you to everyone who took part in the non-school uniform day on Wednesday 22 June in aid of 'refugee week' and our local charity, 'Worthing 4 Refugees'.

Worthing 4 Refugees work with anyone fleeing their homeland for safety or displaced people and have proven experience work in partnership with the county council in the welcome and ongoing support of families in our town. This involves support with housing, health, transport, education, learning English and befriending so that newly arrived individuals and families are welcomed and feel they belong to our community.

We raised an incredible £748.55, thank you to everyone who took part!



We are pleased to announce our full Senior Prefect Team for 2022/23:

Head Girl: Morven Stuart

Deputy Head Girl: Thiien Blackmore Deputy Head Girl: Ella Thornburg

Head of Blue: Ella Miall

Head of Gold: Lottie Hodges
Head of Green: Hannah Currell
Head of Orange: Dulcie Maris
Head of Pink: Alara O'Leary
Head of Purple: Ruby Wood
Head of Red: Ella Currier
Head of Silver: Abi Maynard

Head of White: Emine O'Leary

Head of Yellow: Mia Reid

Senior Community: Lizzie Clark Year 7 Transition: Mary Lean Christian Ethos: Heidi Hodges Sports Captain: Maisie Ballard

Head of Equality & Diversity: Nia Piggott

Wellbeing: Aimee Dumbleton

We are sure you will join us in wishing them every success in their new roles!

The UKMT Individual Maths Challenges are lively, intriguing multiple choice question papers, which are designed to stimulate interest in maths in able pupils.

Girls from the top set on each side of the year enter the challenge and are awarded certificates based on their performance nationally. Top 7% of students are awarded gold, the next 13% are awarded silver and the next 20% are awarded bronze. We are delighted that this year, over 65% of Davison participants qualified for a certificate.

Congratulations to the following students who are awarded certificates for this year's Junior maths Challenge:

Year 8

Edmondson Maddie Bronze Charlotte Parkin Bronze Amelie Reading Bronze Skye Walters Bronze Maisie Funnell Bronze Mollie Wheeler **Bronze** Abigail Davidson Bronze Cléa Revéreault Bronze Anna Walker **Bronze** Amy Crawt Bronze Olivia Hussey **Bronze** Lilia Harper **Bronze** Danielle Broughton Bronze Phoebe Kaye-Weale Bronze Hanna Bocon **Bronze** Chloe Browne Bronze Catherine Clark **Bronze** Alice Godden **Bronze** Elara Currier Bronze Lorelei Taylor Bronze Evie Kennedy Silver Lara Ungan Silver Katie Guthrie Silver Julie Walsh Silver Zita Ridgett Silver Buck Neve Silver Silver Yi Meng Ding Mia Heppenstall Silver Isla Wheeler Silver Rosie Adams Silver Dila Uzumcu Silver Mia Williams Silver Lottie Worthley Silver Francheska Alcalde Silver Silver Ayah Miah Emily Pollard Gold/Joint Best in School

Year 9

| Cicely | Maxwell | Bronze |
|-----------|------------|---------------------------------|
| Elsie | Mitchell | Bronze |
| Amelia | Williams | Bronze |
| Nico | Davies | Bronze |
| Miya | Guthrie | Bronze |
| Eden | Johnson | Bronze |
| Alicja | Bocon | Bronze |
| Kitty | Jones | Bronze |
| Georgia | Glover | Bronze |
| Ruby | Palmer | Bronze |
| Cara | Child | Bronze |
| Annabel | Ware | Bronze |
| Elodie | Clayton | Bronze |
| Faye | Carter | Bronze |
| Zoe | Clay | Bronze |
| Millie | Densley | Bronze |
| Leila | Snarey | Bronze |
| Kitty | Carter | Bronze |
| Lily | Parker | Bronze |
| Toleen | Abu Daia | Bronze |
| Charlotte | Fairclough | Silver |
| Bella | Freeman | Silver |
| Elif | Tomkins | Silver |
| Florence | Pearson | Silver |
| Edie | Sellwood | Silver |
| Megan | Silburn | Silver |
| Annabel | Alderman | Silver |
| Polly | Cooper | Silver |
| Maria | O'Brien | Gold |
| lvy | Punyer | Gold/Joint Best in School |

Students who gain enough points are entered into the Olympiad Kangaroo. (top 1200 students in the country) This year we had 2 students entered into the Junior Olympiad Kangaroo.

Congratulations to Emily Pollard and Ivy Punyer for their excellent achievement. Both are awarded qualification certificates, having missed out on a Merit award by only a few marks. We are eagerly looking forward to more successes in next year's competitions.

Congratulations to Katie Oakley in 7 Gold who has appeared on BBC news and local radio earlier this month!



Katie sent an email into the BBC with a personal story about her family and their experience of shielding a loved one during the COVID pandemic. The story was picked up by BBC South and South East with a resulting interview and news story. Katie was a natural on television and her email was so beautifully written no wonder it was noticed by the BBC! Well Done Katie.



Congratulations to our Exams & Data Manager, Mrs Clegg and her husband who bravely walked 53.5 km/33 miles, over 80, 000 steps and climbed 1630m (higher than Ben Nevis 1345m) completing the Cotswold challenge in 13hours and 53minutes.

Mr & Mrs Clegg were sponsored and raised funds for the Royal Hospital for Neuro-disability (RHN), an independent medical charity that specialises in rehabilitation and long-term care for people with damage to the brain. What an incredible achievement!



Congratulations to the Top Ten Accelerated Readers who gained the most points for the month of May

Harmonee Burd 8 Pink, Ella Pinches-Field 8 Pink, Zoe Bentley 9 Silver, Erin Bishop 8 Blue, Evelyn Vickers-Currey 9 Red, Evie Kennedy 8 Silver, Sasha Kingston 9 Yellow, Alicia Lulham 9 Blue, Charlotte McCann 7 Purple, Millie Whitlock 9 Green



🁚 🁚 😭 Sporting Success! 🦙 🧁 🧝



The following students were selected to represent West Sussex South at the Sussex School Championship on Saturday the 11th June at K2 in Crawley.

Hannah Turrell - Shot Putt Harriet Yelling - Long Jump Emma Finlay -High Jump Julieana Walsh -1500m Cerys West - 800m Emma Harkin - 800m Ella Thornburg - 300m Isla Hector - 100m Alice Howie - Hammer Lily Edmondson - 800m Ella Wardle - 800m

Congratulations to:

Cerys West who finished 2nd in the Inter Girls 800m

Emma Finlay who finished 1st in the Inter Girls High Jump

Hannah Turrell who finished 4th in the JG Shot Putt Harriet Yelling who finished 2nd in the Long Jump

A special mention to Alice Howie who finished 1st in the Junior Girls Hammer. She broke the current Hammer throw record for this age group adding 5 metres to the hammer record throwing 47.86m. Alice is currently ranked number one in the UK.

Congratulations to all the students selected to represent West Sussex ~ a huge achievement!

Some year 7 and 8 students were lucky enough to have the opportunity of a lifetime on Thursday 5th May. They were invited to visit the Amex Stadium for a special photoshoot to celebrate this summer's Women's European finals.





After this, the students visited the brand-new Elite Training Ground where the Brighton and Albion women's team train. As part of the trip they were treated to a master class training session run by two of Brighton's first team professional players, Emily Simpkins and Felicity Gibbons and had a special Q and A session with the players.

Thank you to the team from Brighton and Hove Albion in the community for hosting us and to the Brighton and Hove players and Emily and Felicity, for giving up their time to run the session. This trip was a big hit and we had a great day.



🌟 🌟 🧁 Sporting Success! 🧁 🧁 🧁



On Tuesday 22 June. Our Year 8 Cricket team had the chance to compete at the Sussex School Games cricket tournament at Thomas Bennett Community College.

This was the team's first ever cricket fixture. They did brilliantly well finishing 3rd in their Pool and 5th overall out of 10 teams. Winning 3 out of their 5 games in total.



Well done to all of the students who took part. It was a fabulous day. A big thank you to Miss Melard for organising the all of the Cricket this year and for the coaches from Sussex Cricket through the chance to shine project for supporting us.



Congratulations to the Year 7 super 6's Athletics team who recently competed at the district competition. All the team performed brilliantly across all of the events - runs, throws and jumps.

The team came in joint 1st place with Steyning Grammar school. Well done to all those involved.

Uniform Message from Mr Keating

We are seeking to standardise our school uniform policy on coats and would ask for your support in ensuring that coats are fit for purpose i.e. warm, splash -proof and suitable for cold and wet weather. We would ask that coats are in uniform colours throughout the garment (no different coloured sleeves), do not contain any excessive logos, and are not in fabrics such as denim, pleather or 'teddy' material. In recent times some students have started to 'accessorise' their uniform with baseball and motorcycle type jackets as opposed to coats. These items will not be allowed from September 2022.

In addition, when students return to school in September, following the summer break, I will be expecting them to return to school in line with the uniform policy as per our website. Any newly acquired nose studs, tongue piercings and dyed hair must be removed prior to returning to school.

Thank you for your continued support in ensuring that your daughter adheres to the Davison CE High School for Girls Uniform Policy.



Thank you to those of you who have signed up and raised funds through easyfundraising. Please do take the time to sign up with easyfundraising, especially for your online shopping! it really makes a difference to the fundraising efforts for our school ~ thank you.

If you haven't signed up yet, it's easy and completely free. Over 6,000 shops and sites will donate to FODS when you use easyfundraising to do your everyday online shopping - at no extra cost to you!

Whenever you buy anything online, from your weekly shop to car insurance, fashion to beauty items, homeware to garden deals, take-aways to birthday gifts you could be raising free donations for our school, without costing you a penny extra. There are no catches or hidden charges.

When shopping online through easyfundraising, you will find retailers who will donate to our school, such as, Argos, Groupon, Nike, Asos, M&S, John Lewis, Trainline, Curry's, Boots, Just Eat, Dominos, JD Sports and George at Asda.

Please click <u>here</u> to take you to the FODS website page where you can find further information about easyfundraising and how to sign up as a supporter of Davison CE High for School for Girls ~ PTA. Click <u>here</u> to go straight to our 'cause' page. Every donation makes a difference ~ thank you.

FODS recycling textile bank is based in the carpark outside the school gates and is an Eco-friendly way of raising funds at no extra cost

The textiles/items collected are sent to poorer communities across Eastern Europe and Africa. Garments that cannot be used are recycled into insulation materials and industrial cleaning wipes, so nothing ends up in landfill.

We are pleased to be raising extra funds for our school through textile recycling, whilst being part of something really positive for the environment and reinforcing the importance of recycling.



Thank you to everyone who has supported this initiative to date.

Can you help by collecting used stamps for the RNIB ~ the Royal National Institute of Blind People? If you receive cards and letters through the post, please save the stamps. The RNIB will recycle these stamps into much needed funds for their services. They accept all stamps: new or used, first or second class, first day covers, presentation packs or albums.

Stamps are sold by weight and raise £20 per kilogramme. You might own or work in a business which receives a large amount of post. Stamps don't need to be sorted, just leave a 1cm of envelope or packaging around each stamp. This will ensure the perforations of the stamp aren't damaged. Pop your stamps into an envelope or container once you have a sufficiency and hand them into reception ~ thank you.





Year 10 Work Experience Fabulous Feedback

Over the past few weeks I have received some fabulous feedback from organisations that kindly offered our students work experience placements. Click here for just a few examples of the outstanding contributions Davison students made within a variety of workplaces in our community

Congratulations to all our year 10 students for completing their work experience week.



This site will help you search for apprenticeship, traineeship and pre-employment training in Sussex. Select what you would like to do and click Go. Click on **this link** to get started.



Join our Alumnae of past students and spread the word! Please sign up using this <u>link</u>.



If you're interested in joining the Davison CE High School for Girls team, please keep an eye on the vacancies section on our website. Please click here to be directed to our website.



We would like to remind you to use the 'studybugs' app when reporting your child's absence from school.

The 'studybugs' app can also be used to notify us if your child has an appointment and needs to leave early using the option 'send other message'. The app is quick and easy to use and install; absences are then automatically added to our registers, eliminating any unnecessary absence texts to you. Please <u>click here</u> to get started.



Did you know that as well as topping up accounts electronically <u>via this link</u>, cash top-ups can be made for as little as £1, via the machines in the Refectory and Dinner. This allows students to avoid having to load the minimum electronic top-up of £10.

Support During Difficult Times

At Davison we take great pride in being at the heart of the community. We support many local organisations and also invite our wider community to join with us too for events, celebrations and much more.

In recent times especially, 'community' has been even more important. We recognise that many family's circumstances have changed and this is only being added to by increasing financial pressures experienced due to rising food and energy costs, causing many of us to need extra support.

Community Hub – Support for all families available

The West Sussex County Council Community Hub is available to all families providing access to support for food, fuel, clothing and essentials.

The Community Hub can be contacted on 0330 222 7980 and is open 09:00 – 17:00 seven days a week. Further information can be found via the **West Sussex County Council website.**

Should you require any further information or advice about the scheme, please contact <u>welfarecommunities@westsussex.gov.uk</u> Please click <u>here</u> for a list of local organisations providing support.

Guidance in relation to Covid-19

Children and young people aged 18 and under with a positive COVID-19 test result should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people for 3 days, which is when they are most infectious. They can return to school on day 4, provided they no longer have a high temperature.

Children and young people who are unwell and have a high temperature should stay at home and avoid contact with other people. They can go back to school when they no longer have a high temperature, and they are well enough to attend.

PE Kit Reminders

The PE department would just like to give a quick reminder of correct PE kit for lessons.

The correct kit is as follows: Red T-shirt, navy blue skort, plain black or navy tracksuit bottoms (no big logos of stripes), plain black leggings (no big logos or stripes), black leotard, white socks, red football socks, shin pads, navy blue school logo fleece (no alternative jumpers allowed), sports trainers (no converse/ vans style shoes).

If your daughter is missing any kit or would like to purchase extra, we have a small range of second hand kit which we sell from the PE office for £1 per item. Students may come to the PE office at a break or lunch to purchase anything they may need.

If your daughter has recently has her ears pierced please provide tape to cover them during PE lessons for the first 6 weeks. After this time, earrings will need to be removed during PE lessons for safety.

Full details of the School Uniform Policy are on our website and further information can be accessed via this link

The School Governors have approved that a navy blue tailored trouser be permitted as an alternative to the school skirt. The trouser must be a regulation item which displays the school logo. It can be purchased from our official uniform suppliers **Broadwater Sports** or **First4Uniform** No alternative to the regulation item will be accepted and this decision will be reviewed annually. **A reminder to name school uniform please**, **especially jumpers and coats that are often removed in school and once in lost property they are difficult to re-unite without being named, thank you.**

Davison offer second-hand uniform for sale in various sizes (subject to availability) at very reasonable prices. We also hold a very limited stock of unembroidered PE kit. To purchase, please email preloved@davisonhigh.school with your daughter's name, form and details of the sizes and quantities you require. If you have any uniform or unembroidered PE kit in good, clean condition that you wish to donate, we would be happy to take it in at Reception. Year 11s in particular may wish to start sorting out any uniform they no longer require! All monies made from the sale of Davison Preloved Uniform goes towards the School Fund.

Please could you remind your daughter ...

NOT to bring aerosols (for example, perfume, deodorants) into school or on school trips. Inhaling chemicals from the aerosols can cause allergic skin reactions, nausea, headaches, asthma and breathing difficulties for many of our staff and students. If your daughter is found to be in possession of an aerosol in school or on a school trip, the item will be confiscated and made available for your collection from Reception.

To avoid bringing food items into school that contain nuts, as we have members of our school community who have severe nut allergies.

We welcome your support in protecting the health and wellbeing of **all** our school community and thank you, in advance, for your understanding in this matter.

That they should inform their teacher if they are feeling unwell and a member of the medical team will see them. Students are requested not to call home; any student who bypasses this process and is collected without being seen by the medical team will have their absence recorded as unauthorised. Thank you.

That signing in and out during the school day should be at Student services. (other than at DEAR time when they come to Reception) . Thank you

That they should have a water bottle with them and encourage them to have breakfast and any required anti-histamine before coming to school. Thank you.

Summer Term 2022 ~ Monday 25 April to Thursday 21 July

Half-term: Monday 30 May to Friday 3 June 2022

Monday 2 May is a Bank Holiday

EARLY CLOSURE ~ Thursday 16 June for Year 8 Consultation Evening (date change from 9 June)

TERM ENDS AT 12.30pm ~ Thursday 21 July

Autumn Term 2022 ~ Thursday 1 September to Friday 16 December 2022

Half-term: Monday 24 October to Friday 28 October 2022

Teacher Training (INSET) Days 2022/23

Thursday 1 September, Friday 2 September, Wednesday 5 October, and Monday 5 December will be four of the five Teacher Training Days.

The final INSET day will be advised in due course.

School Term, Holiday dates and planned INSET days for 2022/23 and 2023/4 are on our website and can be viewed here.

A list of named contacts and their email addresses is available on our website and can be viewed here.

All school policies including our pupil privacy notice can be found on our website under policies.

Noticeboard



West Sussex Single Point of Access (SPoA)

Following a Sussex-wide review of emotional wellbeing and mental health services for children and young people, a new West Sussex Single Point of Access (SPoA) for emotional wellbeing and mental health support launched Wednesday 1 June 2022.

The new service provides a simplified single route so that children, young people, families, carers and professionals can be directed to the right service, eliminating the need to refer to multiple services.

Led by Sussex Partnership NHS Foundation Trust's Child and Adolescent Mental Health Service (CAMHS), the new arrangement is delivered in partnership with West Sussex County Council's Youth Emotional Support Service (YES) and YMCA Dialogue.

The three services work together to process (triage) the referrals and determine which service is the most appropriate offer for the young person, which may also include partnership services. In time, more emotional wellbeing services will be introduced into the service. More information, including how to make a referral, can be found here.

Aimed at parents of students in Years 9 and 10, the "I Wish I'd Known" Zoom Workshop on Monday 11 July is from a charitable organisation called the Daniel Spargo Organisation. Tragically a young man lost his life through taking MDMA. The Parents formed a charity to educate parents and young people and also work directly with schools.



Register <u>here</u> for free.

Please <u>click here</u> to read the Sussex Police Youth Safety & Intervention Team newsletter from Sussex Police.

Year 7

Dates for your diary...

Tuesday 12 July ~ Sports Day

Friday 15 July ~ PE Colour Run

Wednesday 20 July ~ End of Term Church Service

Thursday 21 July ~ End of Term, school finishes at 12.30pm

Monday 5 September ~ first school day of the Autumn Term

Teacher Training (INSET) Days on Thursday 1 September and Friday 2 September

Reminder...Year 7 Tower of London Enrichment trip on 14 July - Students need to wear full school uniform including red hats. We will be leaving school at 7.30 a.m. so please make arrangements to be on time. Students will need to bring a packed lunch and enough drink for the day (no glass bottles or nut-related products please).

Year 8

Dates for your diary...

Tuesday 12 July ~ Sports Day

Friday 15 July ~ PE Colour Run

Wednesday 20 July ~ End of Term Church Service

Thursday 21 July ~ End of Term, school finishes at 12.30pm

Monday 5 September ~ first school day of the Autumn Term

Teacher Training (INSET) Days on Thursday 1 September and Friday 2 September

Reminder ... Year 8 Enrichment History session - 5 July. Invited students are taking part in an online session with Historic Royal Palaces. This is from 2pm and will be held with Mrs Lewis-Tutt in HU10.

Year 9

Dates for your diary...

Tuesday 12 July ~ Sports Day

Friday 15 July ~ PE Colour Run

Wednesday 20 July ~ End of Term Church Service

Thursday 21 July ~ End of Term, school finishes at 12.30pm

Monday 5 September ~ first school day of the Autumn Term

Teacher Training (INSET) Days on Thursday 1 September and Friday 2 September

Key Stage 3 Historians

There is a new set of books in the LRC called Time Hunters. These are excellent and a great option if your child enjoys History but needs some encouragement with their reading. Please encourage them to visit Mrs Moore or Mrs Davey in the LRC to have a look at them.



Year 10

Dates for your diary...

Tuesday 12 July ~ Sports Day

Friday 15 July ~ PE Colour Run

Wednesday 20 July ~ End of Term Church Service

Thursday 21 July ~ End of Term, school finishes at 12.30pm

Monday 5 September ~ first school day of the Autumn Term

Teacher Training (INSET) Days on Thursday 1 September and Friday 2 September

Reminder...Year 10 Citizenship trip to Westminster on 11 July - Students need to wear full school uniform including red hats. We will be leaving school at 7.30 a.m. so please make arrangements to be on time. Students will need to bring a packed lunch and enough drink for the day (no glass bottles or nut-related products please).

Year 11

Congratulations on making it through your GCSE examinations, just one last date for your diary ...

Thursday 25 August ~ GCSE Results Day, we look forward to welcoming you back into school to collect your results. Timings for the day will be communicated in due course. **Enjoy your summer!**

We hope our Year 11 students had a wonderful time at their Prom. They all looked amazing and seemed to enjoy their evening of dancing the night away! You will be missed, but we look forward to seeing you on Results Day!



Please note that this bulletin is accurate at the time of print, however, details may be subject to change